COPY OF LETTER DELIVERED TO RESIDENTS.

Please contact: Mark Johnson

Your Ref:

Our Ref: MJ/York Avenue

Date:

17/08/15

Owner/Occupier

Frontline Services
Regeneration, Community and Culture
Medway Council
Gun Wharf Dock Road
Chatham, Kent ME4 4TR
Direct Line: 01634 331391

Facsimile: 01634 331326 minicom (text): 01634 331753

E-mail: integratedtransport@medway.gov.uk

Dear Sir / Madam,

York Avenue – Parking Changes (August 2015 Update)

Following previous public consultations, this letter sets out the next stages for the proposed parking changes to the resident parking bay on the hospital side of York Avenue.

Officers are currently working towards a 'Go Live date' on:

Monday 21 September 2015

In analysis on the feedbacks received from residents during the public consultations the scheme was amended and will now operate as follows:

- Operational days for the Shared Use Bay (Residents and residents visitors / Pay & Display) from Mon – Fri; 10am – 5pm (York Avenue – hospital side of road only).
- The pay & display will have a maximum stay of 4hrs (Mon Fri; 10am 5pm).
 Outside these times the machines will automatically shut down and existing residents parking will be in operation.
- Officers will monitor and review the parking conditions on York Avenue after 6 months of implementation.

The reason for the provision of this Shared Use Bay scheme is to assist in improving the flow of traffic around the Hospital by providing visitors with alternative parking spaces. At all times during this period residents of York Avenue and their visitors will still be able to park in the Shared Use Bay providing they are displaying the appropriate permit.

As residents, you may have noticed the 11 locations now marked for the Pay & Display machines. These machines are scheduled to be installed from Tuesday

This information is available in other formats and languages from Mark Johnson on 01634-331505

1 September and will take 6 to 10 working days for all the parking machines to be installed.

All signs will be changed Week commencing the 14 September 2015 with the scheme coming into operation on Monday the 21 September 2015.

A plan showing the detail of the scheme is incorporated in this letter. If you have any queries please email integratedtransport@medway.gov.uk and an officer will be in contact. A telephone number for an officer to contact in case of urgent queries on this scheme is: Mark Johnson 01634 331505.

Yours sincerely

Mark Johnson

Principal Engineer (Parking) Integrated Transport Service

Plan - Parking Changes



Index

Shared Use Bay (Residents Parking and Pay & Display [Mon – Fri; 10am – 5pm)

Existing Residents Bay